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Description automatically generated]SAN JUAN ISLANDS CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

	Date:
	April 26, 2024

	Time:
	8:30am – 10:30am

	Place:
	530 Guard Street, Friday Harbor, WA 98250
And online via Zoom

	Attending Supervisors:
	Carson Sprenger, David Bill, Vicki Heater, Lynn Bahrych 

	Attending Associates:
	 Jim Skoog

	Absent:
	 Claire Crawbuck

	Partners:
	 Ryan Baye, WACD; Alan Chapman, WACD

	Staff:
	Paul Andersson, Tony Fyrqvist

	Public:
	  




	1
	Agenda Approval

	
	

	2
	March 2024 Regular Meeting Minutes Approval, April 12 and April 19 Special Meeting Minutes Approval

	[bookmark: _Hlk154153305]
	Action Item:  Lynn made a motion to approve the Agenda, as well as the Minutes from:
· 3/22/24 Regular Board Meeting
· 4/12/24 Special Meeting - Board Retreat
· 4/19/24 Special Meeting
The second was provided David and the motion passed.

	3
	Financial Report – March Financials

	
	Action Item: Motion was made by Lynn and seconded by Vicki to approve the March 2024 financial documents, including:
· Balance Sheet
· Statement of Revenues and Expenses
· Credit Card Details
· Bank Reconciliation
· Adjusting Journal Entries
· Payroll
Discussion included:
· Review of the Financial Summary Report.
· The recent reduction in operating account balance due to program and building related expenses which is rapidly being recovered by invoicing as evidenced by current account balances.
· The comparative revenue graph demonstrates growth over the previous 13-month period.
· The break-down of revenue line items between income, programs such as ICC and indirect was explained as an educational item.  While most of the income items invoiced flow through accounts receivable, some represent deposits to the District operating account.
· The funding of $870,000 for the District property purchase was briefly credited to District operating account, prior to being transferred to Escrow.
The motion passed.

	4
	Old Business

	
	Discussion Item - Property Acquisition:   
· The acquisition of the District property at 915 Spring St. closed on 4/25/24 and was funded by an $870,000 loan from USDA Rural Development at 3.50% fixed interest rate over 35 years with a monthly payment of $3,602.
· The lease at the current premises at 530 Guard St. was extended through 6/30/24 to allow for sufficient time to move.
· Various capital improvements, security measures, and other infrastructure updates are being undertaken. 
· Sublease forms are being finalized by legal counsel with San Juan County Emergency Management remaining in one of the offices.   Various partner agencies have expressed interest in leasing space assisting with the realization of the “Conservation Campus” concept.
· Discussed staging a ribbon cutting/celebration event at the premises.

	
	Action Item – Discussion and Motion to Approve FY 2025 SJICD Annual Work Plan:  
The motion on this item was postponed to the 5/24/24 Board Meeting to allow for sufficient time to update the budget.   The Work Plan was generally agreed upon in the 4/12/24 Board Retreat.

	5
	New Business
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	[bookmark: _Hlk158885923]Action Item – Discussion and Motion to approve update to Employee Policy Handbook on per diem travel policy and comp time:  David made a motion to:
· Make a clarification to the Employee Policy Handbook (p.19) statement about employee reimbursement being based on per diem rates as recommended by Employment Security Department in their Career Connect Contract K7838 Monitoring Letter dated 4/12/24.
· Provide staff members compensatory time, instead of overtime pay, of 1.5 hours for work beyond 40 hours in a workweek (p.27).
Lynn seconded the motion which was passed. 

	
	Action Item – Discussion and motion to approve Cost Share award of $53,900:  David made a motion, seconded by Lynn, to approve a $53,915 Cost Share project for the Crozier Farm. Per attached Cost Share Project Proposal the $77,100 project is to be funded at 70%of actual costs with a 30% landowner match.  The motion passed. 

	6
	[bookmark: _Hlk149310769]Staff and Program Reports

	
	The April 2024 Staff and Program Reports provide a comprehensive outline of District activities.  Additional comments included:
· As demonstrated, Cost Share tracking is currently performed on Quickbase database.
· We are not expecting substantial additional Cost Share projects this year.
· Staff are currently working on the substantial VSP Monitoring Plan which is due in July 2024.
· The District has substantial forestry funding remaining:   $625,000 from the Commission grant and $91,000 from the Regional Forest Stewardship grant. 
· The Wildfire Ready Neighbors program kickoff date is 5/8/24 with social media posts and online signup.
· The District has applied for Sustainable Farms and Fields technical assistance funding.
· Wild island marble butterflies were observed and photographed last weekend.
· The substantial improvement at Mitchell Hill after ICC thinning was mentioned.

	7
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	 Discussion Item: In light of the highly favorable loan terms the fundraising plan is transitioning from having to raise the entire amount of the purchase price to program specific fundraising.   In a more targeted approach:
· ICC can seek a smaller amount of funding for the educational facility and bunkhouse.
· In 3 years or so Western Washington University could be ready for a satellite campus funded by the state.
· The Conservation Campus concept can accommodate specific funding needs for a bunkhouse or privacy wall for the bathroom.
· However, the District will remain open to naming rights or other substantial donations.
YCC fundraising was also discussed in order to improve the program’s long-term sustainability.

	8
	Upcoming Trainings/Webinars/Events

	
	Discussion Item: SJICD presentation to County Council on 4/15/24.
The County was provided with:
· Information about building purchase and “Conservation Campus” concept.
· VSP Workgroup roster update.
· Issues regarding open space/forest land designations and taxation which the County Planning Department does not currently have the capacity to process.

	
	Discussion Item:  WADE conference June 10-12 will be attended by Carson, Walt and Cathi this year.
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	Partner Reports  

	
	Ryan Baye, Director of Legislative and Membership Services of WACD:
· The $3.5 million legislative approval for technical assistance will translate to $77,777.78 in additional funding for each district for the next Fiscal Year if divided the same way by WSCC as usual. 
· Several legislators plan to retire this year which may impact future funding for Conservation Districts.
· For dues-paying members WACD plans to offer the following continuing and additional services: 1) Legal Services with 1 hr of free consultation with an Attorney in Bellingham; 2) IT Support; 3) HR Specialist Services.
· The Clean Energy Resources Committee is moving away from its prior focus of hydroelectricity and removal of dams to evaluating benefits and opportunities of renewable energy (such as solar, wind and geothermal) and potential impacts on agriculture. 
· The biochar resolution in livestock feed will form a basis for planning what a potential bill would look like for 2025-26. 
Alan Chapman:  Mentioned legislative workshops with virtual openings:
· Sustainable farming.
· Rates & charges.
· Elections.
Also discussed the need to increase the understanding of how Plant Materials Center (PMC) operates.
At this point there was general discussion about power generation regarding:
· The challenge of producing a sufficient amount power to meet the growth in demand.
· Large solar farms of covering 400-500 acres vs. the smaller scale plan by OPALCO on San Juan Island.
· OPALCO’s tidal energy pilot plan along with their other green energy goals for San Juan County.
· Renewable energy production and possible conflict with agricultural use of land.

	
	Public Comments  
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	Idea Pot  

	
	The following ideas were brought up by Supervisors:
· Information about the extent of work completed by ICC should be relayed to the San Juan County Clean Water Advisory Committee.   They have not been aware of all District programs.
· The building management could be set up as a separate program with its own budget.
· While YCC is an important part of the District it has also a community service component which should be further emphasized.
· A landscaping subcommittee should be formed for the new premises.
· As May is wildfire preparedness month the District posts weekly information on social media and newsletters.
The Executive Director mentioned that the District is currently looking for a part-time bookkeeper and has received 2 applications.

	12
	Adjournment 10:15am  

	Next Meeting:
	Regular Meeting - Friday, May 24, 2024, from 8:30am to 10:30am
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